
April 2017 
 
“I thank God through Jesus Christ for you” Rom.1,8 thank you for the kind support, and daily prayer 
for spreading the Gospel between the inmates in Romania.  Good news and greeting from all of us. 
 
Viorel’s letter: 
„I returned singing from the prison ministry several times. We had a very good time together, 
accompanied by our guitarist. We have prayed several times with those 
inmates who have opened their hearts for the Lord. This month, we help a 
family from Codlea whose husband and father is in prison with the HOPE 
FOR THE FUTURE project. Mihai is one of the best and most diligent inmate I 
have had in the course "The Way of a Happy Life". His family (wife and 
children) attend a Evangelical Christian Church and they want to baptize 
together. Hallelujah! I talked also with brother Yi Feng from China, and we 
even saw each other on WhatsApp.  He reads the Bible, pray, i know he lives 
faithful. Praise God! Thank God for you all supporting my ministry in the 
prison. 
Be blessed! 
Viorel Sintoiu” 
 
The volunteers are working with zeal. We are in contact with the brothers by telephone or email who 
report a good presence at our meetings. We have a particularly good support from the management 

of the units. Unfortunately, we 
had to say goodbye to Mr. 
Brăiloiu in MCiuc, who held 
another leading position. May 
the Lord bless him for all he has 
done for us in these years! He 
was very helpful.  
 
This month I had the 
opportunity to present the 

prison ministry for high school students and on a special event in the hometown of Davidovics Fedi, 
too. A presbyterian church hosted this event, which took part of the annual community celebration 
called Saint George Days 2017. With the pastor and wife on the picture. 
 

This month Baboi family had a difficult time, Marian's wife and 
children needed go to the hospital with serious cold. It happens 
every year. Now they are fine, but please pray for this family. I think 
they would take a good holiday with a treatment at the Praid Salt 
Mine. For years we have been offering our hospitality, but they 
refused us politely. Please pray also for brother Toth Zoltan, he has 
some serious health problems. 
 

With love in Christ, 
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